KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Sun 13th October 2013 AT ASHTON AT 2.30 pm

MINUTES

Present :   Elaine Campey [Chair], Irene Wilkinson, Alan Hibbert, Heather Oulton, Bruce Guy, Janice Anderson, Dave Penny, Peter Dalton, Rosina Williams, Joan Pidgeon, Malen Johnson.
Apologies: Alan Burgess, Jim Edwards, Jenny Moult.
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting on 25th July 2013 were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
1. Re concert for the Lord Mayor’s charity. Alan H has been in touch and is waiting for the Lord Mayor to come back with suggested dates. Alan to chase it up. [AP1 AH]
2. No progress with concert with Llwynegrin Singers.

3. Re seating at Christmas Concert. Preferred layout is for the girls’ choir to be seated in front of KC with a space in the middle for Peter. Rosina will check if there is a limit on seating capacity. [AP2 RW]
4. Old uniforms received no bids on Ebay. They will all be collected in and disposed of in next collection for Skyscope.

5. Men’s Ties.  None could be found to match the ladies’ turquoise scarves.  Considered making ties with material in stock but then decided to look for cream or white ties. [AP3 DP].
6. 9 extra ladies’ scarves have been bought.
Correspondence:
1. NAC 6 choir concert proposed for 18th October 2014.  Agreed to offer to take part of OK with Margaret.

2. NAC workshop was poorly attended.  Bruce was there and left half way dissatisfied with the content of the evening.
3. Email from Matt Baker re WW1 centenary events next year. Agreed not for choir as a whole but info to go on notice board in case individuals are interested. 
Treasurer:
The Treasurer presented the accounts to date.  A copy is attached.
Future Concert Dates:
1. Christmas Concert at Caldy Valley. Elaine will ask Jim and Jenny BH to make posters and tickets and Margaret Ellis to sell the tickets. [AP4 EC].  Ticket price was fixed at £10 to include a mince pie and glass of wine. Rosina will check whether it is ok to serve wine in the Church. [AP5 RW].  It was decided that the Christmas charity would be Tarporley Hospital and Irene would contact them. [AP6 IW].  Joan agreed to arrange the raffle. 
2. Carol Singing.  Agreed all proceed will be split 50/50 with the charity and KC.

Social Events’Fundraising:
1. Workshop.  There is concern that a lot of choir members will not be coming.  Numbers will be checked at rehearsal on Tuesday and a decision made as to whether to proceed or not.  Heather will check on fee to be paid to David and Rachael. [AP7 HO].
2. American Supper.  Arrangements are going ahead.
Any Other Business:
1. Compere.  The discussion arose after confusion about who was compering at the Mold concert.  Agreed Peter should continue to compere our concerts.

2. Faulty keyboard is now fixed. Thanks expressed to Bruce for dealing with this.

3. The Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday 18th February at 7.15 pm at Ashton Village Hall.

4. Re an Easter work. Proposed piece is “Wondrous Cross”.  Further work is needed to establish whether there are churches that would welcome a performance and also whether music copies are available at a sensible price.

5. Ann Woodward has said she is not returning to choir.  Agreed to ask for music and uniform to be returned after the AGM, as she has paid subs for the current year.  
6. Jenny Moult is ill in hospital so someone is needed to take the register.  Elaine will ask choir on Tuesday. [AP8 EC]
7. Peter pointed out that Margaret has been our accompanist for several years having come originally for just one year.  He requested that we consider a raise of £5.  Elaine thought there should be a general pay review which should be considered at the next meeting. [AP9 EC]
8. Alan tendered his resignation from the choir and Secretary forthwith chiefly due to problems at home. He is happy to continue with secretarial work until the AGM if necessary. The meeting thanked Alan for work and commitment over many years.
Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday 7th November at 7.30 pm at Elaine’s
Meeting closed at 5.10 pm
